Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held at the St.Faiths Centre on Monday May 21st.2018
Present: Mr.R.Cushing (Chairman)   Mrs.M.Rodgers      Mrs.R.Scarff    Mr.R.Wilks  Mr.R.Browne  Mr.J.Matthewson  Mr.D.Fortescue   Mr.M.McDonnell    Mr.B.Coe  
Mr.D.Roper (NCC & BDC)            
Apologies:  
 Mr.S.Fidler 
Public Participation  A resident enquired about the timetable for development proposals in Newton St.Faith on which a recent consultation took place. The Clerk explained that this was only a proposal at this stage and no planning application had been lodged. It was likely that this would be done during the summer at which time residents and the Council would be able to record their observations..
a) Police Report None but the police website listed four crimes reported in March.
b) County and District Council Reports NCC would shortly be electing a leader after Cllr.Jordan had stood down on health grounds. The proposal for a  new waste site near the NDR had been shelved and NCC were looking at alternatives.
c) Norwich Airport no report
d) Full Council
1. Chairman Rodney Cushing was re-elected chairman for 2018/19 and signed the declaration of acceptance.

2. Vice Chairman Melanie Rodgers was re-elected as vice chairman.
3. Apologies were received from Stuart Fidler (airport committee rep.)

4. Declarations of Interest were recorded from



Mr.Matthewson – St.Faiths Centre and Grass Cutting

Mr.Wilks – Grass cutting 




  


Mr.Coe – Mission Room Trustee






                      Mr.Browne – School governor




           Mrs.Scarff – School governor

5. Minutes of the April meeting were confirmed and signed

6. Reports  from the Clerk – none

7. Planning No objections were made to extensions at 31 Back Street, 190 Manor Road and 100 Old Norwich Road.
8. General Data Protection Policy The policy prepared by the Clerk was adopted.

9. Accounts










a) The Internal Audit report was read and noted



b) The Chairman was authorised to sign the annual governance statement.










c) The accounts were adopted and the Chairman authorised to sign the annual return.

10. Lighting The annual inspection report had been received and would be reviewed by the Clerk and Chairman for a report to the June meeting.

11. Gated Roads The Clerk would write to Highways concerning the possibility of traffic restrictions on Bullock Hill, Calf Lane and New Holme Lane.

12. Correspondence None

13. Accounts authorised for payment





T.T.Jones
Annual Testing of lights (inc.VAT)

£326.15
T.T.Jones
Qtr. maint. plus one new lantern (inc.VAT)£890.72
Norse

Grass Cutting – 6 mth. (inc.VAT)

£1294.88
J.Graves
Salary
(inc.PAYE)



£530.72
SLCC

Conference fee (part)


£14.00
Internal Audit






£100.00

14.  Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports The Clerk was asked to report a broken sign in Beck Lane, overgrown hedging on Norwich Road, poor grass cutting on Horsham Park and potholes along Hog Bog Lane. R.Wilks would repair a seat at the end of Fairholme Road and Mr.Chapman was authorised to install a picnic table at Horsham Park for which he would be responsible for maintenance. Parking in the vicinity of the Black Swan was causing concern but this was not within the remit of the Parish Council.
Next Meeting – June 18th.   St.Faiths Centre  7.30 p.m.
